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Kia ora,

Lots of news again in this newsletter! Read about local projects where
your input is appreciated, an incident tracker, the new grocery delivery
service, the opening of the jigsaw library, and much more; including an
update from Malcolm Sparrow. We also have an interview with the
new principal of Tawa College, in our '5 minutes with...' section. 
A last minute message came in from our library, they are closed
tomorrow (Saturday) and will reopen on Monday at 10am.

We hope you enjoy reading about all the good stuff that is happening
in our vibrant community. If you have comments, news, or pictures to
share, please email us at newslettertawa@gmail.com!

Ngā mihi and greetings from us all at the Tawa Residents' Association,

Monique
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See www.tawalink.com/newsletters.html for issues before 2022.

 See https://tawa.org.nz for recent issues.

TRANSMISSION GULLY OPENING

Exciting times, Transmission Gully is opening soon! You can see how
spectacular this new road is in this video: https://youtu.be/EmSeXCk8IOM

The Council and Waka Kotahi will be monitoring the traffic flow. They expect
the volume of traffic on the section of Kenepuru Drive, between Raiha
Street and the Kenepuru Drive/Transmission Gully Road roundabout, to
increase by approximately 30%.

They also ask you to please be patient while people experience the road and
get used to the changes. They expect it will take a period of weeks for traffic
to settle into predictable patterns.  

If you have any feedback please give them a call on 04 237 5089 or
email enquiries@poriruacity.govt.nz.

You can also read an article about why it took a long time to build the new road
here: https://www.stuff.co.nz/dominion-post/news/wellington/128101425/why-
has-transmission-gully-taken-so-long-and-what-now

Screenshot from the video by geoffmackley

LONG WAIT AT GAS STATION

After the recent announcement of gas prices rising substantially, cars were
queuing to fill up. Prices have come down again since! 
Pictures kindly provided by Leanda Masters.

TAWA SINGING LEGEND FEATURED

Shona Murray is a Tawa musical legend and was recently featured in the
Victoria University Alumni news.

"Shona taught at Tawa College from 1977, leading the music department from
1984 until 2005, then continuing part-time until 2010. She lives in Tawa and
continues as an accompanist and piano teacher, and directs a choir at the
Summerset retirement village in Aotea, Porirua. She regularly connects groups
from Tawa College with the Summerset group for community concerts, fostering
multigenerational interactions."

You can read more about her in this wonderful article recently published by Te
Herenga Waka, Victoria University of
Wellington: https://www.wgtn.ac.nz/news/2022/02/singing-in-the-suburbs

Picture from https://www.tawalink.com/shona_murray.html where you can read
another great interview with Shona.

HAPPY PLACE

Wellington City Council would love to know where your happy place is in
Wellington, and your ideas for how they can make it better. The survey results,
as well as other feedback, will help to update the existing strategy.

These places include neighbourhood parks, nature reserves, sportsgrounds,
the waterfront and beaches, street spaces and skateparks – places where
people can relax, exercise, socialise and be in touch with nature. They also
include public indoor facilities for active recreation, such as swimming pools
and recreation centres.

Read more about this here: https://www.letstalk.wellington.govt.nz/happyplace
Find the survey here: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WCChappyplace
The survey closes on 1 April.

Tawa ducks at their happy place

INCIDENT TRACKER

Local Darren Fergus has made a free community incident map to help
understand crime in the Tawa area. Over the next couple of weeks, he will be
looking into adding in CCTV locations. 
He is always open to feedback and/or building new solutions completely free of
charge for the community. You can email him at enquiries@xtremex.co.nz.

Have a look at the Map
here: https://tawa.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?
id=2330ed74e9a6473d926ca6b195ce11f4

Add to the map by using the survey here:
https://survey123.arcgis.com/share/9d337ec520c24b4c9af7b193fb3c9d11?
portalUrl=https://www.arcgis.com

Screenshot from the Tawa Community Incident Tracker Map by Darren Fergus

SAVE ON TRANSPORT AND PARKING

Public transport fees across the country will be temporarily reduced to help
ease the burden of cost of living increases over the next three months. Metlink
has confirmed that half-price fares for ferry, train, bus and total mobility services
will come into effect on Friday April 1.

Read about it more here: https://www.metlink.org.nz/news-and-
updates/news/metlink-confirms-april-1-rollout-for-half-price-and-after-midnight-
fare-changes/

From 21 March to 30 June 2022 parking fees in Wellington are reduced to:

$1 per hour parking on weekends (3 hour limit)
$1 per hour parking on weekdays between 5pm and 8pm (3 hour limit)

Find all info on parking here: https://wellington.govt.nz/parking-roads-and-
transport/parking

Picture credits Pixabay

SPICER LANDFILL EXTENSION

Around 75,000 tonnes of waste goes into the Spicer Landfill every year,
which means it’s running out of space faster than expected. They are now
starting the resource consent process for approval to extend the landfill and
your input will help fine-tune their plans. Find out more about the issues and the
proposed solution and share you feedback on Zoom with Porirua City.

Tawa/Kenepuru neighbours Zoom sessions:

Tuesday 29 March, 7–8pm
Wednesday 30 March, 12.30–1.30pm

General Zoom session:

Thursday 31 March, 7–8pm

Register for the Zoom session and send questions
to landfillconsent@poriruacity.govt.nz by Friday 25 March.
If you are unable to attend the Zoom session, you will be able to provide online
feedback via the website, or through forms available at the libraries.

Read more here: www.poriruacity.govt.nz/spicer-development
If you want to report a bad smell from the landfill, call Greater Wellington
Regional Council on 0800 496 734. 

The first round of public engagement on the Spicer Landfill Development project
opens on 29 March.

LOCAL BUILDING APPLICATION

An application has been made to build a four-story complex with 24 units at 292
Main Road, Tawa. This has caused a lot of questions among our residents. One
of the recurrent comments was on parking issues.

Just a note that there have been some changes in parking requirements. Find
information on the issue of off-street carparking requirements
here: https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/plans-policies-and-bylaws/district-
plan/removal-of-minimum-car-parking-standards

The removal of off-street parking requirements was a directive from central
government, not a decision of WCC, and WCC has therefore no power to
require off-street parking provision:
https://environment.govt.nz/assets/Publications/Files/car-parking-factsheet.pdf

You can view or download the full application from the Council’s
website: https://wellington.govt.nz/have-your-say/public-notices
It can also be viewed at the Mervyn Kemp (Tawa) Library.

You can give feedback on this, using the online submission form here:
https://wellington.govt.nz/have-your-say/public-notices/resource-consent-
submission-form
 
The closing date for submissions is 5:00pm on Tuesday 12 April 2022.

Picture credits Google Maps

CATCH UP WITH MALCOLM SPARROW

We asked Malcolm Sparrow how he is doing since leaving the council and
Tawa. We can reassure you that he is dong well! Please find an update from
Malcolm below:

"Friday 8 October 2021 was an unforgettable day for me in two ‘life-changing’
respects. It was the day I quit my role as a Wellington city councillor – after
eight years – and the day that Karen and I officially moved to Paraparaumu,
after exactly 25 years in Tawa.

Resigning from Council was my best ‘move’ all year. The move to Paraparaumu
has meant we’re in a new setting which has a lot going for it. They say the
climate here is better than for Wellington. That’s probably true. Often it’s a
couple or so degrees warmer here, and every bit helps!

Picture credits Malcolm Sparrow

We’re close to the expressway and to the many biking trails on the Kāpiti Coast
– 4–5 minutes bike ride (off-road) to Coastlands Mall and a vast array of
businesses. In the other direction it’s 6–7 minutes bike ride off-road or 20
minutes walk to Raumati Beach.

We do plenty of walking here, but I always knew I would miss my daily walks
with the dog in Redwood Bush! I also knew I would miss community life in Tawa
which makes Tawa such a great place to live! I’m giving it time to find my feet in
that regard in my new setting. Covid and its current limitations on socialising
isn’t helping the situation. I have deliberately not organised a get-together in my
own street for Neighbours’ Day (this month) for that reason.

We’re still enjoying getting our new (‘new’ to us) house and section the way that
we want it. That takes time. We’re also spending time away in our motorhome
quite often. We had a great two-and-a-half weeks in Northland last month. In
April we’ll be in Central Otago for the autumn colours and the Lake Dunstan
biking trail.

I’m looking forward to Transmission Gully opening. That will make the trip to
Tawa quicker. We have grandchildren just out of Tawa we get to see regularly.

I’m also making the most of my Super Gold Card to ride the train to both Tawa
and Wellington for coffee catchups with colleagues and friends. 

And if you’ve managed to read this far, can I please urge you to consider
assisting with Tawa’s wonderful hanging baskets. See the separate article
about those in this newsletter.  

Cheers,
Malcolm Sparrow"

Picture credits Malcolm Sparrow

NEW BUS ON DEMAND POSTPONED

Local residents are excited about the new On Demand bus service,
starting soon in the Wider Tawa area for 12 months. 

Tawa On Demand was supposed to start trials this month, but was postponed
due to the effects of COVID-19 on Metlink staffing.  

Find all information about the On Demand bus for Tawa
here: https://www.metlink.org.nz/news-and-updates/plans-and-projects/metlink-
on-demand-pilot-tawa-suburb/

Picture credits metlink.org.nz

RECYCLING DROP OFF

Tawa Lions have organised an electronic waste recycling drop-off day at the
Linden Community Centre this Saturday, 26 March from 12.30 till 4pm.

They accept: flat screen TVs, flat screen monitors, servers/routers/modems,
laptops/tablets, printers/scanners, gaming consoles, cellphones,
keyboards/mouses, cameras, e-readers, batteries, and cables/wiring.
No CRT TV and monitors, no car batteries, no microwaves nor whiteware.

Charges and donations for disposal are between 1 and 15 dollars.

A great initiative from the Tawa Lions

FROM THE TAWA COMMUNITY BOARD

The Tawa Community Board has made the hard decision to not hold an in-
person ceremony for the local Civic Awards. These were postponed from the
end of last year.

Instead, the Board has advised all 57 award recipients that their certificates will
be personally delivered to them by Board members, and we invite everyone to
our Facebook page to see who these wonderful volunteers are – along with a
video address from the Mayor. You don't need a Facebook account to see our
page: https://www.facebook.com/tawacommunityboard
Our heartfelt thanks to all award recipients. Your contributions are much
appreciated.

Did you know? It's election time this year for local government.
That means voters in Tawa/Takapū Valley/Grenada North get to choose who
will be their three Northern Ward Councillors and who will be their six members
on the Tawa Community Board, for Wellington City Council.

If you or someone you know is passionate about serving our community, we
encourage you to consider getting more information now. Contact a current
Board member or check out our Facebook page. Our meeting agendas and
minutes are also publicly available on the Wellington City Council website:
https://wellington.govt.nz/your-council/meetings/committees/tawa-community-
board

The Tawa Community Board members. Picture credits WCC photographer

LOOKING FOR OASIS FANS

Wellingtonian Kaz Sahota is looking for fellow Oasis fans! Did anyone go and
see Oasis in NZ in March 1998? Being a superfan, he's aiming to mark the 25th
anniversary in some way so if you went, please reach out.
Email your stories and photos to bhnausnz@outlook.com. If he gathers enough
information, he is planning to create a book. He looks forward to hearing from
you!

Kaz Sahota is looking for fellow fans!
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BOARD MEMBERS WANTED

Camp Elsdon is looking for creative and energetic people to join the Camp
Elsdon Board, to help develop and realise the opportunities the Camp offers for
youth and other campers.  

The Camp is open all year long and provides group, team, youth, and casual
accommodation. It is used by schools, churches, sportsclubs, dance
teams, community groups, individual families, and overseas tourists.  

Read all about Camp Elsdon here: https://www.campelsdon.co.nz

Meetings are monthly on a Thursday at 5.30pm. 
To find out more, please get in touch with Board Chair John Kyne (029 462
0289, john.kyne1960@gmail.com) or Anna Scott (021 131
7522, anna@asaccounting.co.nz).

The Camp occupies 5.5 hectares of DOC land located on the foothills of western
Porirua and is surrounded by the native bush of the Porirua and Colonial Knob

Scenic Reserves.

SHORT NEWS

Our Vibrant Tawa was treated to an amazing double rainbow this week.
Stunning pictures were posted on our Facebook page, like this one by Chris
Kremer. You can see all the beautiful pictures here:
https://www.facebook.com/VibrantTawa/posts/3274762059436176

Tawa Rotary is celebrating its 50 years of serving the Tawa community and,
with Council support, has added a new bench to the Taylor Park and play area.

Every year these Tawa sunflowers are a delight! They are enjoyed by all who
walk by. We also know that the owner kindly donates many seeds back to the
community!

An easy way to connect and offer help to your neighbours. You can download a
printable version here: 
https://mcusercontent.com/07711dc39e6802a73ea666ae9/images/2eced33a-
5993-2b54-eadb-c15073c90449.jpg

Thank you to all who have donated jigsaw puzzles! The jigsaw library is now
open at Tawa Community Centre. There will be a volunteer to assist every
Thursday from 10am till 12pm. You can drop off donations of jigsaws, including
children's jigsaws, at the community centre every day.

A wonderful secret artist has added another beautiful tree trunk painting to the
Ngahere-o-Tawa walk. Have you spotted it already?

We were alerted to two different scam calls in our region. In the first one, the
person who was called was told there was a problem with the number, and to
push 3 to talk. Another scam message received was about a package.
Please hang up and report the calls here: https://www.netsafe.org.nz/cold-call-
scams/

This week there were still glass containers spotted outside. Just a reminder that
glass collections are paused as several of the waste collection contractors are
unwell with COVID-19. Find out more at https://wellington.govt.nz/rubbish-
recycling-and-waste

Racketlon is a holiday programme collaboration of the Wellington North
Badminton, Tawa Tennis and Tawa Squash. It is heaps of fun for children 6+
years old and you can register here: https://bit.ly/37LQfly 

DID YOU KNOW...

Did you know that the Students Volunteer Army have teamed up with our Tawa
Community Patrol and New World to create a grocery delivery service? This
service is now up and running in Tawa. You can order before 2pm for delivery
the next day. They deliver everyday. To order, head along to
http://shop.sva.org.nz or call 0800 005 902.

5 MINUTES WITH... ANDREW

5 Minutes with Andrew Savage, the new principal/tumuaki of Tawa College.

Can you tell us something about your life growing up? Where you were
born?
I was born in Rotorua and grew up for the most part with my mum and brother.
Our house was in a new development area so there was a lot of farmland and
local creeks to explore. 

Where else did you live?
I moved to Wellington in 1996 and have been here ever since.

What schools did you go to?
The schools I attended were Western Heights Primary School, Sunset
Intermediate and Rotorua Boys High School.

Can you tell us something about your life after finishing school?
After leaving school I moved to Wellington and played music, worked in retail
selling CDs (that sounds so ancient now) and went to university to study
history, English and religion. After that I trained as a teacher. I started my
teaching career at Tawa College, went to Wellington College, and then
Wellington High School. It is great to return back to where my career started.
I have three children ranging from age 10–16 and live in Lower Hutt with my
wife and my mother (who lives with us too).

What can you tell us about your current daily life? 
At the moment, my daily life is focused on building connections with staff,
students and the community. I am taking time to listen and learn as I establish
myself as the new tumuaki at Tawa College.
My hobbies include playing music, reading history and playing the odd ‘serious’
board game.

How long have you lived in Tawa?
I have never lived in Tawa.

What do you like about Tawa?
I really like the community focus. I appreciate the sense of shared experience
and care for the future of the community.

What would you like to see improved?
I’ll need a little more time!

What is your favourite holiday destination in New Zealand?
At the moment? Bay of Islands.

What are three things you would like to do in the next ten years?
I’d like to travel overseas to see my nephews and nieces, participate in
developing a better understanding of how we can live out Te Tiriti o Waitangi in
our schools, and create a meaningful and sustainable way of balancing being a
human being versus being a human doing.

NEXT TRA MEETING

The Tawa Residents’ Association monthly meetings are open to the public. Feel
free to come along! We are always open to new people joining the committee,
helping out, or sharing ideas. 

We meet upstairs at the Tawa Squash Club on the second Monday of the
month, 7.30pm. In the current situation we might meet online on Google Meet.
For more information, email vibrant.tawa@gmail.com.
You can find the agenda on our website here: https://tawa.org.nz/tra-meetings/
We look forward to meeting you!

Tony, Robyn, Peter, Susan, Richard, Jill, John, Anna, Jackson & Monique  

Monique
The Tawa Residents' Association
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